Minutes of the Annual General Meeting of HIGH STOY PARISH COUNCIL held on Tuesday 10 May 2016, 7.30pm at Hermitage Village Hall 
Present: PCllrs George Grazebrook, Eveline Jones, Keith Mitchell, Kevin Pescott, David Whiteoak, DCllr Mary Penfold.   Kerry Straughan (Clerk), 4 members of the public.
1.   Apologies   Cllr Dawn Griffin, Ray Dickerson (Footpaths) PCSO Alex Bishop.  
2.   Declarations of Interests  None. 
3.   Election of Chairman, Vice-Chairman   Cllr Pescott stood down as chairman and Cllr Grazebrook was proposed for Chair by Keith Mitchell, seconded by Cllr Jones.  Cllr Grazebrook proposed Cllr Mitchell for Vice-chair, seconded by Cllr Pescott.  Cllr Pescott took the Chair for this meeting.  Post meeting information:  Sadly Keith Mitchell passed away on Friday 10th May, so a new Vice-chair will be elected at the next meeting. 
4.   Minutes of last meeting   Held on 01 March 2016 were approved.  
5.   Matters Arising  Highways - Cllr Pescott listed the success that we have had with Highways matters of over the past couple of years, including the saga of Seivers Lane, which had a satisfactory outcome recently, and the resurfacing of the Hermitage road. The CC Regulatory Committee recently discussed a petition to reduce the speed limit to 40 mph along a length of the A352 at the junctions with the roads to Glanvilles Wootton and Hermitage and extending beyond the 3 residential accesses and gated farm access to the south. Due to evidence submitted by local residents all members of the Committee agreed that the matter needed further investigation and agreed to review all previous evidence.  The flooding issue at Hartley Street will be dealt with outside of the Parish Council.
6.   Financial Matters   a. Balance of HSBC account is £2299.85 as of 18 April.

b.   Annual Audit – was discussed, approved and signed by the appropriate members, records will be made available for public viewing 10/6/16 until 21/7/16, before being sent to BDO for completion and being made public on the new website.
c.  Agreement was given for payment of £30 to Colin House for completing the  internal audit and for the Clerk to make the appropriate payments for the Annual Insurance and payment of DAPTC Subscriptions once they are known.
7.  Website  The Cllrs agreed that Cllrs Grazebrook and Pescott would set up the new HSPC website in conjunction with ‘VisionICT’, the company chosen to build the site.  All were asked to provide suitable pictures of the three parishes for inclusion on the site along with a photo of themselves.  The end of year accounts; annual governance statement; internal audit report; list of councillors; agenda for, and draft minutes of each meeting and other matters of interest and information will be published on the site.

8.   Neighbourhood Plan  It was agreed that HSPC should look at producing its own Neighbourhood Plan; a concept which was introduced through the Localism Act to enable local communities to become more involved in local planning.  The idea is mainly to guide local development and ensure that it is right  for the area.  Issues covered might include: protection of important green spaces; specifying development and design of new housing (such as starter homes, retirement housing, business properties); dealing with transport issues and the development of local facilities along with the promotion of renewable energy products and solar energy.  The plan should be largely lead by the community and to this end it was decided to invite Fred Horsington (from Cerne Abbas) and Jo Witherdon (a local planning consultant) to give a presentation at the next meeting in September.  Residents will be contacted over the summer by their Cllrs and all are strongly encouraged to come along and find out how they can take part. 
9.  Footpaths   There are currently 6 RoW issues under investigation and 4 awaiting works in the 3 parishes. 
10.  Matters of Interest and Information  DCllr Penfold advised the meeting that the election to be held for CCllr on 2nd June was due to CCllr Bevan recently standing down due to ill health.

Cllr Pescott encouraged everyone to reply to the Mobile Library consultation document, despite the short time scale due to late notification from DCC.

Cllr Mitchell asked who to contact in the event of Fly tipping and Cllr Penfold said to contact WDDC and said that she would contact them herself re the fridge dumped in Devils Kitchen in Hilfield.

PSCO Bishop’s report was read out and reminded all to ensure that no personal possessions should be left in unattended vehicles especially at or near beauty spots, after the theft of  a handbag from a car parked near the Hilfield Hilll picnic site recently. 
11.  Public time Wendy Hounsell gave a vote of thanks to Cllr Pescott for leading the PC during the past two years which was endorsed unanimously.

12.  Date of Next Meeting   7.30pm, Tuesday 13st  September at Hermitage village hall.
